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"(e) a general store whose prime business-is the joint sale of 

groceries, hardware, small wares and varieties;" 

Similarly Section 3 Sub—Section 2 should be amended to read: 

"(2) The Council shall not issue a permit with respect to any 

store, canteen or fruit stand as provided in subsection (1) of 

this Section if such store, canteen or fruit stand has a business 

occuancy assessment of more than nine thousand five hundred 
dollars or in respect to any general store if such general store

1 has a business occupancy assessment of more than thirty thousand 

l 

dollars, as set out in the assessment roll of the City for the 

year in which the application for such permit is made". 

P VII REASONS FOR SUBMISSION 

It is respectfully submitted that the Ordinances be amended as 

set out in VI above, for the following reasons: 

(a) The amendments would recognize an existing situation which 

was not heretofore contemplated by the Ordinances. 

(b) The amendments would not affect in any way the present status 

of businesses. 

(c) The amendments could in no way be determined as discriminatory 

and are within the powers of City_Counci1. 

(d) The amendments will not affect the small corner store type ‘ 

of grocery business which are presently protected by the Ordinances.

~
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(e)' The maximum business occupancy assessment of $30,000.00 is 

suggested because of a possible general reassessment of the whole 

City in 1971 and some lattitude should be allowed for improvements. 

(f) It would definitely be in the public interest to allow these 

amendments.

~ 
s Respectfully Submitted 

' :5 ' 5. z;’zs; -we 

Ian R. M. Palmeter, 
1645 Granville Street, 
Halifax, Nova Scotia. 

Solicitor for Provincial Distributors 
Limited, operator of "The Cove" 

Halifax, Nova Scotia 

April 22, A. D. 1969



sews __g__ seufime
1 

RflBflX96&HAUFALN5. 
TELEPHONE 429-3fi63 

LIFAX DEVELOPMENTS LIMITED 

April 28, 1969 

Statement to: 

City Council, 
Halifax, Nova Scotia 

Dear Alderman: 

Re: Early Closing Bylaw 
City of Halifax 

; 

It is with the utmost of concern that 
' Halifax Developments Limited submits this letter to 

I 

Halifax City Council regarding the Early Closing Bylaw 
. presently in force. Our development, Scotia Square, is 
i 

about to open the doors of its Retail Complex on October 
1 

1, l969, and it is essential that, to ensure its full 
5 potential to our mutual benefit, City Council rescind ‘ 

i the present early closing bylaw to allow shopping six 
days per week, both day and night. 

Why? 

1. We believe that the City of Halifax 
can no longer ignore the retail competition offered by 
her sister City — Dartmouth. It is estimated that over 
$3,000,000 in sales is lost to Dartmouth because of their 
more liberal night shopping hours. 

2. We believe that the entire Metropolitan 
area should be treated as one economic retail selling 
unit and no one area should gain a competitive advantage 
over the other. 

The City of Dartmouth has shown a reluctance 
to enact retail hour bylaws because it has not been proven _ 
to them that open hours is harmful to the small merchant.
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